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The Church remains closed (except for approved  

small groups and meetings). 

However, the office remains open - you may 

call and make arrangements for assistance. 
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  CHURCH BOARD  
 

PRESIDENT Tom Rock 

VICE PRESIDENT Lee Miller 

SECRETARY Sue Kalkman 

TREASURER George Eisemann 

FACILITIES Wayne Bolton 

FINANCE Sandra Love 

HOSPITALITY Georgi Ziegler 

OUTREACH Maris Tracy 

WORSHIP Barbara Iwanicki 

MISSIONS Mark Herbers 

Due to COVID-19 we will 

Celebrate Worship: 

 

Saturday Evening 

6:30 - Masks required 

 

Sunday Morning 

10:00 - Masks required 

 

 

Each Worship Service is 

limited to  85 people 

 

Please call the church to 

make reservations 

 

Sunday Morning Worship Service is also  

televised and live streamed: 
 

TGO:  Spectrum Channel 732  

STREAMING:   www.tgochurch.org 

Facebook and Youtube 
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Reflections – Christmas 2020 

 

 

It’s probably the most famous quote from the Bible, yet many do not know it 

was Jesus who spoke these words: “For God so loved the world that he gave his 

one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eter-

nal life.” 

 

With that one statement, the Christmas child, now a fully-grown man, answered 

the most important question about Christmas - ”Why did God send Jesus?” 

 

Some people believe God sent His Son to give us a new moral code, to emu-

late a new model of life, or present us a new philosophical outlook.  

 

Jesus gives us the real reason: God loved a world that was separated from Him 

by sin.  That love motivated Him to give his one and only Son, “… That whoever 

believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life.” 

 

This Christmas, may we pause to take Jesus’ words to heart again. Let’s allow 

this knowledge to infuse all that we do during this wonderful season in which 

we celebrate the Incarnation.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Dr. David W. Price 

Lead Pastor 

 

Reflections From  

from Pastor David  
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November  “Who Am I ?” 

BILL SHAW 
My name is Bill Shaw.   I was born on March 30, 1942, in Philadelphia.   
 
I graduated from the University of Penna. Wharton School.   I worked for Exide 
Technologies for 33 years and retired as Director of Sales for the Eastern U.S, Can-
ada and Caribbean Islands.  
 
I married my wonderful wife, Lynda, in 1968, 52 years ago!  My position with Exide 
gave Lynda and I the opportunity to travel the world on business.   We traveled 48 
states in our several motor homes for 39 years.   
 
We have two children, a boy Jeffrey and a girl Jennifer, and two grand children all 
living in the Philadelphia area. 
 
Our motor home travels brought us to TGO in 1989, and bought our first of two 
properties in 2010. 
 
Lynda and I are active in our TGO church, on the Missions and Outreach com-
mittees, choir, ushers, Samaritans in Action, Prison Book mission, and my home-
less and needy program serving the Titusville area.  

? 

 

? 
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Great Outdoors Community Church Small Study Groups 2020 
Small groups provide a unique opportunity for the participants to engage in  

spiritual growth, Biblical study, Christian fellowship and in loving support of one another.  
If you would like to either host or lead a group, then please  call the church office at 321-383-0303. 

Activities and Committees 

 ACTIVITY CANELLATIONS/POSTPONEMENTS 

    

DUE TO COVID-19 PANDEMIC: 
 

- Concerts through March have been cancelled 

- Holiday Church Dinners (Christmas & New Year’s Eve) have been cancelled 

- WIC - December luncheon has been cancelled 

- WIC - January Flea Market has been cancelled.  

- GOCC Holy Land Trip (January/February) has been cancelled 

- Prayer Shawl Group - Postponed until January 

MEN’S & WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY GROUP 

LEADER—Ray Zielinski 570-574-5788  

 sandyzi@aol.com 

MEETS—Mondays at 11:00 AM      

LOCATION – Fellowship Hall      

TOPICS  - The Book of Revelation & Bible Prophecy 

 
MARIS’S BIBLE STUDY GROUP 

LEADER—Maris Tracy 616-836-9312   

 maristracy@gmail.com 

MEETS—Wednesdays at 1:00 PM   (through Dec 16)        

LOCATION —  Internet: ZOOM call Maris for Zoom invitation 

TOPIC— “Lord Where Are You When Bad Things Happen?”   

 by Kay Arthur - A look at the book of Habakkuk 
 

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING (Year Round)    

LEADER-Dan Zahn 269-7957 (dzahnr@aol.com) 
MEETS - 2nd Wednesday each month at 6:30 PM      

LOCATION - Fellowship Hall      

TOPIC - Praying for our Country and our Leadership 

 

THURSDAY MORNING PRAYER GROUP (Year Round)   

LEADERS—Diana Green 362-5224  

 dianagreen55@yahoo.com and  

 Cindy Manire 385-1130     

MEETS—Thursday mornings from 8:00-9:00 AM      

LOCATION—Internet:  ZOOM 

TOPIC—Praying for the needs of the church 

PASTOR’S BIBLE STUDY  (Year Round)    

LEADER—Dr. David W. Price, Lead Pastor 383-0303 
MEETS—Thursday mornings from 11:00-12:00 NOON    

LOCATION—Live Streaming Internet:  www.tgochurch.org 

TOPIC—The Book of Romans 
 

THURSDAY EVENING BIBLE STUDY    

LEADER-Dan Zahn 269-7957  (dzahnr@aol.com) 
MEETS - Thursday at 6:30 PM (year round)    

LOCATION - Church Fellowship Hall    

TOPIC - Jesus in the Upper Room 

 

LADIES PRAYER SHAWL GROUP - Begins in January    
LEADER—Rosalind Zahn 269-7957   (dzahnr@aol.com) 

MEETS—2nd & 4th Fridays at 9:00 AM     

LOCATION—Church Narthex        

TOPIC—Knitting/crocheting prayer shawls and prayer time 
for the sick 

 

 

 

  Masks are REQUIRED at these events 

 

Cultivating relationships while growing together in Christ 
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Activities and Committees 

 

 

 
 

 
Helping Hands continues to be available to help you year round.   We always need volunteers.  If you are 

interested in volunteering or if you need assistance feel free to call Elaine Stewart  or the appropriate lead-

er for more details. 
 

Home Repairs Elaine Stewart 321-383-4233 elainerstewart@gmail.com 

Temporary Meals Linda Snyder 610-751-5919 ravenmst20@hotmail.com  

Transportation Sharon Fitch 321-383-5473  jfitch7080@aol.com 

Lending Closet Jan Lundeberg 763-221-1605 janislundeberg@gmail.com 

Senior Resources Bev Houghton 810-919-1629 bhoughto10@hotmail.com 

Senior Sitter  Kathy Pike 724-622-1001 kathyjpike@gmail.com  

   Coordinator 

HELPING HANDS - A MINISTRY OF THE 

GREAT OUTDOORS COMMUNITY CHURCH 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
 

TO:  All prayer shawl members 

FROM:  Rosalind 
 

I know you have been busy during the past few months!    Keep it up!   Due to restrictions at the church, we 

will not gather as a group until January.   May God bless and keep you safe.   Hope to see you in January! 

FLEA MARKET NEWS 

CANCELLED 

 
Due to the Covid-19 Virus, the WIC January Flea Market has been cancelled. 

No further boxed donations will be accepted at this time. 

 

If someone has a large item they want to donate, we could advertised it on the TGO Garage Sale site.  

 

For questions or further information, please contact: 

Marilyn Weigel at 321-268-9793 

 

 

  NEWS FROM WOMEN IN THE CHURCH  

 

Women in the Church will have a “GATHERING” in January -  see page 9 

 

Annual Bible Study begins January 20  - see page 10 

 

mailto:elainerstewart@gmail.com
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763-221-1605 

Activities and Committees (continued) 

OPERATION 

CHRISTMAS 

CHILD 

 
The Christmas Shoebox 

program was a huge     

success. We delivered 191 

boxes to the collection 

point! 

 

Samaritan’s Purse is one of 

the most successful pro-

grams in the world.   

 

Thanks to all of you for  

making this a smashing 

success! 
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Activities and Committees (continued) 

 

THE NEED FOR DONATIONS 

TO THE FOOD PANTRY 

 

 
The following are just a few ways to increase our giving to a much needed charity. North Brevard 

County has a major need for all you can give, including money. 

 

Every time I visit the Walk About Food Pantry, I get a big “THANK YOU” from the attendants, with  

remarks like, “We don’t know what we would do without the kind TGO church involvement.” 

 

For the many of you who drop off bags of food in the Narthex, THANK YOU, and please continue 

to do so.  Your thoughtfulness is a Blessing.  The door may be locked, please just knock, staff are 

in the office. 

 

 
VACATIONING OR LEAVING FOR THE HOLIDAYS?   
 If you have left over food remaining in your refrigerator (frozen or not; dry foods: open or not) 

and prefer not to take it with you, we urge you to consider donating it to the Walk About food 

pantry.  These donations can be picked up on any Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday morning 

by calling Bill Shaw at 215-450-5900. 

 
SHOPPING: 
 If or when you are shopping at one of the local markets or a big box store, please consider: 
 

 When buying BOGO (Buy1/Get 1), donate the “free” one as a Walk About donation 

 Purchasing a case lot dry food as your monthly donation 

 
WEARABLE CLOTHING: 
 A big need!  Before disposing of your out-of-date, too big, too small items, please consider 

giving them a “second life”  - donate them to help Walk About Ministries 
 

 
Please keep your contributions coming. 

 

GOD BLESS all of you and thank you again for your generous donations.  We are helping people 

who have basically nothing. 

 

Thank you all - 

Bill Shaw 

215-450-5900 

 

Bags of donated clothing 

being readied to deliver to 

Walk-About Ministries. 
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May the dawn  
   of this New Year 
 
Bring new  
   joy for you,... 
 
With peace,  
   prosperity 
     and happiness 
        too !! 

Instead of a luncheon, WIC is      
introducing a “gathering format” 

 
We will gather together, with 

masks and social  
distancing in place! 

 
Tuesday 

January 12, 2021 
10:00 am 

GOCC Sanctuary 
 

Guest Speaker: 
Becky Porter 
Inspirational  
Chalk Artist 

 
With safety in mind, we will not be 

serving food nor drinks 
 

We’ve missed you - 
Hope to see you there! 

 
(If there are any changes due to 
Covid issues, an announcement 

will be made at both church  
services the weekend prior and 
posted on the electronic message 
board out in front of the church) 
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A SIX WEEK BIBLE STUDY OF I JOHN                     
NO COST!!       FREE!! 

 

BRING YOUR BIBLE! ….. STUDY BY “DISCIPLERS BIBLE STUDIES” WRITTEN BY SUSIE KLEIN 

 
How can I know that I am really a Christian?   
How can I have a deeper relationship with God? 
How many “We Know” can you find?  
What do we know? 
 

The letter expresses the apostles’ love, God’s love and the love of Jesus 
 

The central theme is fellowship: in the Light, in Jesus Christ, in Love, in Truth, and in Faith 
 

Due to Covid -19 precautions, this year the WIC Bible Study procedures will be a little different than in the past.  The study 
guide (which is free) will be given to you by a team leader after January 6, 2021.  If you wish to take part in the Bible Study 
pleases sign-up with Diane Bomberger on-line at following email deebomb583@gmail.com 
 
We will ask:     - your name, phone number, e-mail address 
  - if you’d like to attend a study in the Fellowship Hall at the Church, or attend by a Zoom (On-Line) Class 
     both hosted by a team leader.  
  - We are also looking into a Conference Call Class possibility. 

mailto:deebomb583@gmail.com


  

 MISSION MINUTES 

 
 

 
 
 
Michael and Keila have played instrumental roles in the ministry to the Yanomamö people. Michael is an avid 
pilot. His vision and fortitude have been the launching pad for Mission Padamo Aviation and Support. In addition 
to his tireless work on the aviation program, Michael pours himself into men’s discipleship, Bible study and 
teaching, missionary trips to other villages to evangelize, train, and encourage Yanomamö leaders and believ-
ers, and base upkeep, leadership, and maintenance. As director of the Yanomamö school, Keila focuses much 
time and energy on training the Yanomamö teachers, creating materials for the school, and teaching the chil-
dren in both Yanomamö and Spanish. 
 
 
 
 
Michael Dawson Facebook page can be found under  
“I Can See the Shore”.  Watch a 5 minute video. 
 
Web site information: 
MPAVIATION.ORG/Meet our missionaries/ Mike Dawson 
 
Mike has written several books - check them out: 

“Growing up Vanomamo” 

“I Can See the Shore” 

“By Faith Not By Sight” 

“Malchus” 

“Gringo Mamo of the Amazon”  (Shaman from the rain-
forest  tells of his encounter with Evil) 

“All Day Long”- about Joe and Millie Dawson, Mike’s 
parents. 
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&                 North Brevard          Christian Life Center      
                   Charities                      of Titusville 
 

Christmas Wish Program    

Pick a gift card for  
a child of your choice . . . 

Help a child have a 
Merry Christmas! 

• Please keep gifts under $30 each 

• Age appropriate gifts (new and unwrapped) 

• Attach card and deliver to GOCC Narthex by: 

 Monday, December 14th 
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NATIONAL SPACE CLUB 
SPACE WORKERS HALL OF FAME 

 

2020 HALL OF FAME AWARD: 

J.B. KUMP 
 

Kump is a former member of the military and corporate Space programs as a commu-
nications professional. 
 

As an Air Force Public Affairs officer in 1974, then Captain Kump began his long, 
professional affiliation with America’s Space Program when he was assigned to 
the Space & Missile Systems Organization (SAMSO) at Los Angeles Air Station in 
California. During that assignment, Kump created communications to inform the 
American public on such new space utilization programs as the GPS system, me-
teorological satellite technology, the use of space for communications and the 
development of many new land-based technologies discovered as a result of the 
military Space program. While at SAMSO, Kump was asked to serve as narrator 
for a series of interviews with such military Space pioneers as General Sam Phil-
lips for USC’s oral history collection. Later, as a Lieutenant Colonel, Kump re-
turned to that same organization in Los Angeles as the Director of the Office of 
Communications. Kump was there as the command’s lead communicator in the 
post-Challenger rebirth of the military’s heavy launch capacity. He was also in-
volved in the Air Force’s participation in the formation of Florida’s Spaceport or-
ganization and the beginnings of the commercial space industry. After Kump re-
tired from the Air Force in 1989, he moved to Florida where he served as Media 
Relations Director for the Lockheed Space Operations Company. In that capacity 
he represented the Shuttle Processing Company at a number of Shuttle launch 
and related events. Later, as District Director for Congressman Dave Weldon, he 
assisted the Representative in advocating for Space in a number of ways. Final-
ly, Kump returned to Kennedy Space Center as Director of Communications and 
External relations for the Boeing Corporation.  
Kump's past recognitions/awards:  

• Recipient of the Defense Meritorious Service Medal and others for his work as an 
advocate for the U.S. military Space programs. 

• Chairman of the Joint Industry Press Center (JIPC) during the Space Shuttle 
Program. 

• Recipient of the 2000 Public Affairs Professional of the Year award from the 
Space Coast Chapter, FPRA (Florida Public Relations Association). 

• Long time member and former program chairman for the National Space Club, 
Florida Committee. 

• Public Speaker on Space related topics at numerous organizational events in 
Florida, California, Washington, Washington, D.C. and international locations. 

• As Chairman of the Titusville Area Chamber of Commerce, Kump ensured Space 
Advocacy was a major plank in the Chamber’s platform, mission and vision. 

• Served as a citizen organizer and participant in several annual trips to Washing-
ton, D.C. to advocate to Congress and the Administration for funding of Space. 

• Travelled with such important economic development missions as a Florida dele-
gation to Brazil seeking joint business opportunities and a visit with Elon Musk in 
his early, El Segundo Space-X manufacturing facility - all to advocate for Space 
and to develop Florida’s Space industry. 

Few professional communicators have, for over 35 years, served in such a variety of roles (military 
spokesman, corporate executive, Congressional aide, and community activist) focused on advocacy 
of and support for Space: military, corporate and commercial, Kump continued to find ways to use his 
experience and professional skills to advance the nation’s Spacefairing capacity.  
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The livestreaming "studio" has moved! 

New equipment made its debut for livestreaming on 

Sunday, November 22.   Renovation of the Fellowship 

Hall storage closet is a work in progress.  

Four remote cameras have been installed inside the 

sanctuary that will allow for many different angles and 

shots.  Bill Severance spearheaded the project and is 

responsible for ordering, building, and installing equip-

ment.  

Joining Bill in the photos are team members Ken Tra-

cy, seated at the sound board, and Loretta Anne' at 

the computer. 

 

Two other sound team members, Wayne Overway 

and Ed Anne', provide the sound for the congrega-

tion present and supply important cues to notify par-

ticipants when we "Go Live." 

 

Two additional sites have been added to watch ser-

vices live on the internet:  Youtube and Facebook 

 

Services can still be viewed by visiting the church 

website www.tgochurch.org     

 

TGO residents may also watch Spectrum Channel 732. 
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 Secrets in Our Garden 

Beautiful Garden Cross 
Walnut donated by Jim Renfro 

Designed by Dan Zahn 
Hand Carved by Cam Pelletier and 

George Bursey 

 

 

 

 

Hi - 

Thanks so much for the cards and 
prayers.  My knee is healing slowly—
should be 100% by our arrival on 
12/28. 

We miss you all—it’s been a tough 
summer/fall.  Sold in MI, bought in 
KY near our daughter.  We are defi-
nitely too old for all this!   

Thanks again—see you 12/18.  

 

In Christ,   Steve and Chris    

Passages: 
Great Outdoors Community Church 

sends our condolences to: 
 

11/19   Tom Christiano, on the passing of his wife, Gerry  32 Harmony Lane 
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 Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 

 

 
 

1 
 
 
 

 

2 
 

 

3 
9:00 am Worship Comm 
Mtg, FH 

9:00 am Mission Comm 
Mtg, FH 
11:00 am Pastor’s Bible 
Study, Livestream 
2:00 pm Bell Choir, FH 
6:30 pm Thurs Evening 
Bible Study, FH 

4 
2:00 pm Outreach 
Committee, FH 

5  
Communion 

6:30 pm Worship 
Service, Sanctuary -  
RSVP Only 

6 
    COMMUNION 

10:00 am Worship 
Service - RSVP Only; 
Livestream 

7 
11:00 am Ray Z’s 
Class, FH 

 
 

8 

 

 

9 
 

6:30 pm  
Churchwide 
Prayer Mtg., FH 

10 
11:00 am Pastor’s Bible 
Study, Livestream 
2:00 pm Bell Choir, FH 
6:30 pm Thurs Evening 
Bible Study, FH 

11 
 
 

 

 

12 
9:00 am Church 
Board Mtg., FH 
6:30 pm Worship 
Service, Sanctuary - 
RSVP Only 

13 
10:00 am Worship 
Service - RSVP Only; 
Livestream 

 

 

14 
11:00 am Ray Z’s 
Class, FH 

15 
10:00am WIC 
Board, Choir Rm 

16 
 
 
 

17 
9:00 am Missions, FH 
11:00 am Pastor’s Bible 
Study, Livestream 
2:00 pm Bell Choir, FH 
6:30 pm Thurs Evening 
Bible Study, FH 

18 
 

19 
6:30 pm Worship 
Service, Sanctuary - 
RSVP Only 

20 
10:00 am Worship 
Service - RSVP Only; 
Livestream 
 

21 

11:00 am Ray Z’s 
Class, FH 

22 23 
 
 
 

24 
6:30 pm  Christmas Eve 
Service, Sanctuary 

 

OFFICE CLOSED 

25 
 

CHRISTMAS 

 

OFFICE CLOSED 

 

26 
6:30 pm Worship 
Service, Sanctuary - 
RSVP Only 

27 
10:00 am Worship 
Service - RSVP Only; 
Livestream 
 

28 
11:00 am Ray Z’s 
Class, FH 

29 30 31   

December 2020 


